NOTICE of FILMING



March 25th, 2025

Dear Neighbours:

GEP Resident Inc. will be returning to Minaty Bay & Britannia Mines to film sequences for Season 4 of "Resident Alien". Please take a moment to read this notice regarding our upcoming filming taking place on **Monday, March 31**st, **2025**, with preparation and restoration of the area occurring before and after. The following is a brief outline of our filming activity:

PREPARATION

Thursday, 27th & Friday, 28th, 2025 - 7AM to 7PM approx.

• A smaller crew will be in the area making preparations for filming at Minaty Bay and the Britannia Mine. There are no loud noises associated with any of this work. Our film unit will arrive on-site on Sunday, March 30th.

FILMING

Monday, March 31st, 2025 – 7AM to 10PM approx.

• The film crew will begin work at Britannia Mines for the morning. Afterwards, the crew will move to Minaty Bay and work at the established set. All filming activity will be confined to private property. There are no loud noises, pyrotechnics, special effects, or gunfire associated with this work. We do not anticipate any disruption to local residents at any point.

RESTORATION

Tuesday, April 1st to Friday, April 4th, 2025 – 7AM to 7PM approx.

• A small crew will return to wrap the location. All activity will be confined to private property.

For the duration of our time in Minaty Bay, there will be no disruption to traffic in the area, as all activities are confined to private property. We do not anticipate the use of atmospheric smoke, loud noises, or aircraft. Some of the filming may involve the use of a small camera drone around the filming area.

If you have any questions or concerns about how this filming might affect you please call the **Production Office** at 604.449.3601 or email residentalienlocations@gmail.com. On the filming day, you may ask for the Assistant Location Manager, on-site. If you would like to learn more information about filming in British Columbia, you may reach out to Creative BC at www.creativebc.com.

Thank you for your continued support of the B.C. Film Industry. We greatly appreciate the opportunity to work in the community.

Sincerely,

Ken Brooker and Greg Jackson Location Managers